
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


 APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING As prepared 5-0.
SEPTEMBER 16, 2014
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen, Amos and Windiate
Absent:  None
Audience:  +/- 33

A. REPEATING AGENDA
1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.
2. Minutes of August 19, 2014:  Motion by Goossen to approve as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  This will include Minutes of July 31st and Aug 12th.
3. Correspondence/Announcements:  The Clerk read into the record a letter received from Mortensen Funeral Homes, stating that beginning October 1, 2014 they will be charging the township for services rendered. 
4. Agenda Content:  Motion by Schultz to approve was seconded and passed 5-0. 
5. Citizen Commentary:  Ed Knoechel reported on the missing Stop sign at US 31 and Birch.  The Stop sign will be replaced by MDOT and the township will have to purchase a post for mounting the street sign.

B. CONSENT AGENDA:  The Treasurer asked to have Clerk and EMS reports removed for discussion.  Motion by Goossen to approve the remainder of reports was seconded and passed 5-0.  The treasurer asked that check # 30784 be held for approval.  Her question on check # 30757 to North Flight is a “how to” for the auditor.  The Motion by Martel to approve the remainder of the check register, minus check 30784, is seconded and passed 5-0.  In regard to the EMS report, Schultz asked that the attachment regarding the MCI Training Event be corrected to show that Elk Rapids EMS and Central Lake Fire & Rescue did not participate and that Milton Township should be added to the list.  Motion by Schultz to approve the report as corrected was seconded and passed 5-0. 

C. SPECIAL REPORTS AGENDA:
1.  Planning Commission:  Goossen reported that the Wineries Ordinance recently passed had errors in the permitted zones.  A  Public Hearing will be held to address these errors.  A moratorium on the ordinance amendment is recommended.
Also, a Special Meeting was held yesterday by the Planning Commission to evaluate a Site Plan submitted by the Eastport Motel, which was approved to move forward.
2. Tri-Township EMS Study Committee:  Schultz reported the TTT has compiled packets which have been sent out for bids to 5 consultants.  The committee met September 14th to discuss the recent decision in Milton and Elk Rapids, which will be covered later on the Agenda.  They have a tentative meeting set for this Sunday, the 21st.

D. BOARD DISCUSSION/ACTION AGENDA:
1. 2014 Audit Report:  Trent Mulder of Baird, Cotter & Bishop was present to discuss the township audit and answer any questions from the Board. 
2. Char Lundy gave a report on the status of the Tri Township Committee, which has completed packets they have sent off to 5 consulting companies for bids.  She commented that Elk Rapids and Milton Township are seeking a separate bid from MMR for their two townships.  However, the committee has been encouraged to complete the project, with their end report to point out the positives and negatives of all the options.  Becky Norris read into the record a letter addressed to the Board, dated 09/16/2014, containing recommendations for the board to consider while deliberating on the future of EMS in the township.  An Advisory Board or Governance Board is also suggested to assist the EMS department and the Board.  Ms Lundy fielded several questions/comments from the audience as well as Board members regarding the EMS situation. Virginia Mouch read into the record her letter to the Board regarding same.   A short break was taken at 9:15.
3. EMT Class/Checks:  Schultz questioned whether a “scholarship” was a lawful expenditure and expressed concern that this was never brought before the Board.  She is unsure how to account for the money coming in for the class.   Goossen recommended we look into this situation and come up with a policy on procedure.   Motion by Schultz to approve check 30784 was seconded and passed 5-0, with the understanding this situation needs more discussion and we need to determine how the next check will be handled. 
4. Propane Bids:  Motion by Goossen to approve the Blarney Castle bid, predicated on pre buy vs. pay as you go was seconded and passed 5-0. 
5. Zoning Ordinance Moratorium:  Motion by Schultz to approve Resolution 14-08 dated September 16, 2014 placing a temporary moratorium on Zoning Ordinance Revision Version 7, Chapter III D Wineries, etc. was seconded by Amos and approved 5-0 roll call vote.
6. Fire Pumper:  Chief Bigelow presented memo dated September 12, 2014 outlining his reasons for recommending the purchase of a new pumper.  After discussion of the memo, the Motion by Goossen to approve the chief putting specs together, soliciting bids and returning to the Board for their approval was seconded and passed 5-0.
E. Public Comment:  Received during Char Lundy report.  Josh Vey asked whether the Board had ever asked about bringing natural gas further north into the township.
F. Board Comment:  There was none.
G. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:54 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk 

